## **Board Report**

Jim Seward, Director of Technology September 2023

## **Technology Activity Report**

The annual Technology Activity Report has been submitted to Kentucky Department of Education. This report requires school districts to report technology expenses for the prior fiscal year. The state data is then presented to the legislature for future technology funding needs. The submission of this report is also the first step in receiving our first KETS Offer of Assistance.

## Student Technology

I have recently acquired new Apple MacMini computers to use with the technology students. We will be using this new technology for photo editing and video productions. This will give the students new tools to learn and grow. This will also allow them to have an integral part of providing resources to our students and staff.

## **Internet Project**

The State of Kentucky has embarked on a new initiative to replace the internet provided services to all school districts. We have begun the process of this project. We are slated to be on the new internet providers network on Nov 21, 2023. With the change comes increased bandwidth for our district. We will go from the current 500mb service to a 1gb service.